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NOTIFICATION 
 
To: Public Service Commission of Utah 
 

From: Division of Public Utilities 
  Chris Parker, Director 
 Energy Section 
  Artie Powell, Manager 
  David T. Thomson, Technical Consultant 
 
Date: June 1, 2016 
 
Re: Docket No. 16-035-01 In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Application to 

Decrease the Deferred EBA Rate through the Energy Balancing Account 
Mechanism.   

 
In a scheduling Order issued March 29, 2016 for the above reference docket, the Division 

was to “Convey a Notice of Parities’ Desire to Hold a Technical Conference”.  The 

deadline for the notice was Wednesday, June 1, 2016. 

The Division and its consultants have determine they do not need a Technical 

Conference.  The Division has also contacted other Parties and Intervenors to this docket 

about their desires to have a Technical Conference.   The Division asked that parties 

notify the Division no later than May 31, 2016 whether they desired a Technical 

Conference and if so what subject or matter they desired to be covered or discussed in the 

Conference.   

The Division received no response to its email.  Thus, the Division through this 

communication notifies the Commission there will be no need on behalf of an intervening 

Party to schedule a Technical Conference under this docket.   



 
 
 

 

       

CC: Bob Lively, RMP 
 Michele, Beck, CCS 
 Gary Dodge, UAE 


